

LOCAL URBAN DISTRICT OF BALDUR

July 6, 2016
MINUTES
HEADING:
The L.U.D. of Baldur Committee met in regular session on Wednesday, July 6, 2016, at 4:30 pm in the R.M. of Argyle Council Chambers at 132 2nd St. N. in Baldur.  

Committee members present:  Mike Foubert, John Rigaux, and Mike Everett.  Also present was AAO Lori Johnson.
CALL TO
ORDER:
Mike Foubert called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 
APPROVAL

OF AGENDA:
M/S – Riguax/Everett
#15-2016

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the agenda for the Regular meeting of 


July 6, 2016 be adopted as circulated and amended.














CARRIED
MINUTES:

M/S –Everett/Riguax
#16-2016
BE IT RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the Regular LUD Board Meeting of May 4, 2016 be adopted as circulated / amended.  










CARRIED

PERSONNEL REPORTS:

· Rec Report –  None  
· Town Foreman Report  - None
· AAO Report – Lori Johnson gave her report.
· Kelly Vrooman fixed the wire to the Tommy Johnson sign.  It once again lights up.

· New sign for Veteran’s Park has been installed.  Thank-you to Jeff & Tyler Parsonage for putting it up.

· 2 signs advertising lots for sale in Baldur were re-designed and ordered from Carberry Signs.

· Tyler Parsonage was hired as Baldur’s summer student and started May 16, 2016.  We are able to hire Tyler under both the Hometown Green Team grant and the Canada Summer Jobs grant.  He will be hired under Canada Summer Jobs from May – July, and Green Team grant from July – August.

· Picnic tables – Don picked up 7 new 8’ picnic tables ordered from Cypress Industries in time for Solstice Days.  Our grant request from Hometown Manitoba was partially approved for just over $1,000.00.

· E-Brandon – we discussed advertising our lots for sale on E-Brandon, but there is a fee for property classified ads.

· A letter was sent to a resident regarding their dog running loose in town.  They were asked to keep the pet on a leash and/or in their yard so that it is not pooping in yards and on church and school grounds.

· Don & Dori ran a generator test for the Argyle office building and Safe Work Procedures for operating the generator were updated.

· Darcy has been under the weather & on sick leave for June.  Dori and Bill have been covering the water plant and Tyler has been keeping the town mowed and looking good.  Big bouquet to Tyler for stepping up to the plate and doing a great job.

BUSINESS FR 

MINUTES
Street light on South Ave. – Mike Foubert will call hydro to set up a meeting once Darcy returns to work.
DELEGATIONS:   None


FINANCES:

June 2016 Financial Statement - attached

M/S –Rigaux/Everett
#17-2016
   BE IT RESOLVED that the Financial Statement for the month ending June 30, 2016 be hereby accepted and adopted as presented.












CARRIED


GENERAL
BUSINESS:

M/S – Rigaux/Everett
# 18-2016  

BE IT RESOLVED that the LUD of Baldur request that the RM of Argyle 



have an independent study carried out to assess any potential problems, 



including water quality testing and move forward with recommendations from 


the study and consider lowering slough levels by improving drainage of the 



slough.






DEFEATED


Recorded Vote:  



In Favor – John Rigaux




Opposed – Mike Foubert, Mike Everett
OTHER

MATTERS:
None.
REPORTS:

None.
NEXT 
MEETING:

The next meeting will be held on September 7, 2016.
ADJOURN:

M/S –  Everett / Rigaux
#19-2016
BE IT RESOLVED THAT we do now adjourn the Regular Meeting of the LUD of Baldur at 5:12 p.m.





























CARRIED


______________________________
  __________________________        

Chairman



  Assistant Administrative Officer

